M E M O R A N D U M
TO:

MATT MCINTIRE, CHAIRPERSON

                        DR. MARIA BROWN

                        KAREN BYRD

                        JULIA PILE 

                        TROY FRYMAN

                        MATTHEW TURNER, SUPERINTENDENT

FROM:          KATHLEEN G. REUTMAN

DATE:
JULY 14, 2020

RE:                 EMERGENCY DECLARATION RELATED TO EMPLOYEE ASSISTANCE PROGRAM 
Currently Boone County Schools has minimal resources to support our teachers and staff in the area of mental health; we promote self-care, encourage healthy work-life balance, our insurance provides a 24/7 hotline for employees and short and long term medical leave to name a few strategies utilized.  Student Services and Human Resources through a collaborative process have determined that having a work environment that promotes positive mental health is essential for employee well-being. “According to the Harvard Business Review, employers lose as much as $17-44 billion each year to depression. On the other hand, employees are happy when their mental illnesses areacknowledged in a positive manner. A happy employee is 12% more productive than unhappy ones.” Through our research, an employee assistance program is one of the greatest missing benefits for our employees. 

I have attached and an Executive Summary explaining the request for your review.

I recommend the board declare that an emergency exists which precludes our ability to contract for an Employee Assistance Program allowing us to contract with an agency for 1 year while completing the noncompetitive bid process, as presented

